
THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                 January 14,  2018 

WELCOME TO ST. MAX PARISH!  
 

Welcome to the St. Maximilian Kolbe Parish community! If you would like to register in the parish, please pick up a 

packet in the gathering space and return the registration form. Once registered, you will receive our monthly newsletter and 

emails. Please know our staff and parish leaders are here to be of service to you. Additional information about 

our parish can be found on our website, www.saint-max.org. 

MASS TIMES, INTENTIONS AND PRAYER REQUESTS 

† Deceased  

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

Your healing prayers are requested for Earl Abeln, Art Arand, Mike 

Andary, Grace Basta, Lisa Bingaman, Bob Bruns, Brian Bruns,  

Kristine Bruns, Jennifer Calangi, Maya Collins, Michael Coon, Marian 

Conrad, Annette Curtin, Dr. Michael Cushing, Angelique Debets, 

Henry DeNicola, Ashley Douglas, Steve Dragon,  Jack Easter, Bill 

Ebben, Alicia Hollenkamp-Adkins, Gaye Hollenkamp Eubanks, Levi 

Gasner, Nadine Gennaro, Mary Ferraro, Robert Ferraro, Timmy 

Fischer, Mary Fritz, Clyde Garrison, Karen Gross, Richard Gross, Sol 

Gross, Chris Guiliano, James Gunselman,  Gail Hamilton, Gary 

Hampton, Judy Harrod, Russell Harrod, John Hendy Jr., Al Higgins, 

Jill Holt, Geraldine Hughes, Maureen Imfeld,  Jennifer Klenke, Don 

Klinkhammer, Hank Kluznick, Joey Lakeberg,    Michael Lancaster, 

Paul Levasseur, Barb Listermann, Shibu Lukose, Tom Lutz, Ron 

Lynch, Joe Marksteiner, Char McCarthy, Andrew Meister, Jacob 

Meister, Beryl Michael, Judy Michael, Sheila Miesse, Daniel R. 

Miller, Robbie Mitchell, James Moores, Jon Moran, Trevor Vincent 

Munafo, Bill Murphy, Gene Neltner, Robert Niznansky, Victor 

Nguyen, Lucille Patrick, Mary Pavloff, Paul Pavloff,  Lia Pham, Fr. 

John Porter, Stephanie Pulling, Annie Prather,  Agnes Rahman, Kristof 

Rattermann, Quintin Richardson,  Evelyn Robinson, Joseph Romer, 

Margot Roth, James Santos, Kerry Santos, Dory Schade, Rose Mary 

Schaefer, James Schaeper, Cindy Schneeman, Julie Schrock, Kathleen 

Seda, Barbara Smith, Eric Stearman, Debbie Stoeckel, Kendall Stump, 

Richard Sunnenberg, Julia Tereba, Rich Tereba, Ernestine Tomblin,  

Tari Torbeck, Kenneth Trimbach, George Vesper, Gloria Vesper, 

Stanley Wadella, Vito Weeda, Charlie Wiedenmann, Christine 

Zampese, and Annemarie Cannon Zawada. 

Dear Jesus, Divine Physician and Healer of the sick, 

we turn to You in this time of illness. We place our sick under Your 

care and humbly ask that You restore Your servants to health again. In 

Jesus’ name we pray, Amen.  

PRAYERS FOR THE MILITARY  

Please pray for Scott Archuleta, Daniel Armstrong, Patrick Black, Ben 

Brink, Nicholas Calangi, Rich Borromeo, Dylan Hays, 

Philip DeNicola, Donald Gilbert, David Giuliano, Joseph Hamann, 

Michael Hazlebeck, Katherine Holthaus, Derrick Kamphaus, 

Stephen Kelczewski, Matthew Koop, Jon Laurin, Derek Morris, 

Michael Nelson, Ryan Nikzad, Don Mollis, Jr., Daniel Moore, Chad 

Richman, Christopher Richman, Kevin Stetson and Cedric Whitlock. 

Almighty God, we stand before You in supplication, 

asking Your divine mercy and protection to envelop with Your 

invincible armor our loved ones in all branches of the service. Give 

them courage and strength against all enemies, 

both spiritual and physical, and hasten their safe journey 

 back to their homes and families. 

HOMEBOUND, HOSPITALIZED AND NURSING HOMES 

To make arrangements to receive the Sacraments of Eucharist, 

Anointing of the Sick, Penance and/or visits to the hospitalized or 

seriously ill parishioners, please call Holly Moran, 777-4322, 

ext. 116. Please note that if you are in the hospital, privacy 

regulations prohibit hospital personnel from contacting your parish. 

Therefore, you or your family members should let us know directly 

by calling the parish office. 

 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 

Samuel 3:3B-10,19 

Psalm 40: 2,4,7-8,8-9,10 

1 Corinthians 6:13C-15A,17-20 

John 1:35-42 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS 

Jonah 3:1-5, 10 

Psalm 25:4-9 

1 Corinthians 7:29-31 

Mark 1:14-20 

DEVOTIONS (all in chapel) 

Perpetual Adoration - Our chapel is open continuously 

Exposition - The Blessed Sacrament is exposed on Thursdays after 

Mass, a Holy Hour begins at 7:00 PM 

Rosary - One half hour before all Masses           

Divine Mercy Chaplet - After all Masses 

Our sympathy to the families of all those  

who have died, especially: 

Tracy Kaiser, mother of Alex & Andrew Kaiser and Ashley 

Corbell and Abby Planck  

Lenore Salaway, mother of Valerie Vazquez  
Gisela Weissgerber, mother of Barb Portugal  
Morris McClannan, father of Kelly Barkley  

Madeline Baur, mother of Bob Baur and grandmother of Michael 

& Alicia Baur and Angela Garcia  

Sunday, January 14 

SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

8:00 AM † Vincent Bao Nguyen and † Maria Chi Dang  
10:00 AM  † Joyce Briggs and people of the parish  

NOON 

 
† Robert Trischler and † Toma Binh and  

† Mattha Diem and † Anna Corkhill 
Monday, January 15 

8:30  AM 

6:00 PM 
† Ella, † Bill & † Cher Gardner 

Mass at St. Susanna, Mason  

Tuesday, January 16 

8:30 AM 

7:00 PM 
† Anthony Nguyen  

Mass at St. John, West Chester 

Wednesday, January 17 

Saint Anthony. Abbot 

8:30 AM † Joseph Long Nguyen and  

† Maria Sang Nguyen   

Thursday, January 18 

8:30 AM †  Willis Hodges & PJ Urban  

Friday, January 19 

8:30 AM  Karen and Dave Westphalen  

Saturday, January 20 

8:30 AM 

4:30 PM 
Grief Support  

† Kathy Wojciechowski and † Lorraine Beck  

Sunday, January 21 

THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

8:00 AM † Faith DeLong and † Joseph Long Nguyen and  

† Maria Sang Nguyen  
10:00 AM  † Bob Harshbarger, † Lenore Salaway and 

 people of the parish  
NOON 

 
† Bernice Gundlach & † Marian Beck  

http://www.saint-max.org/


 

My dear brothers and sisters in our Lord Jesus Christ, 
 

We are at the beginning of a “short stretch” of Ordinary Time this winter as Ash Wednesday is only one month from today!  

So, hard as it is to believe, we need to start thinking about Lenten resolutions now if we are truly and sincerely going to be 

ready to enter into the season of Lent. 
 

“Speak, for your servant is listening.” With these words in our first reading, Samuel humbles himself and declares his 

loyalty and obedience to God.  The idea of being a servant and the willingness to serve are often challenges to us in our day 

and in our society.  For Christians, lives of service, i.e. being servants, is more than just what we do – it is how we are called 

to live our very lives.  Samuel does not immediately recognize the voice of the Lord. That, too, may be a problem for us!  

There is a lot of “noise” in the world.  Someone once said that the devil’s best voice impersonation is that of God’s own 

voice!  So we need to be listening carefully and attentively so that we recognize and hear the Lord’s voice and discern as 

best we can His will for us.  These words remind us that we are stewards – servants to God – and imply we should not only 

be prepared to hear what God says to us but also prepared to do what He asks of us. 
 

Special thanks and sincere gratitude to everyone – parish staff, parishioners and visitors – who made last weekend’s 

celebration of the Epiphany so very, very grand!  Nametags available in the gathering space, the actual liturgy in church, our 

first-ever Donut Trail in the gym, people talking and greeting each other as they walked up and down the ramp and through 

the hallway – the entire building was uniquely and simultaneously “alive” as much as I’ve ever seen it on a Sunday morning 

in the nine years I have been pastor.  What an awesome experience for everyone! 
 

That being said, using our 2017 October count (the average number of people at Sunday Masses each week) as the base for 

comparison, we were blessed with almost 500 more people in church last weekend than what we usually experience on a 

given weekend!  This, too, is so very, very awesome!  To those who extended invitations for visitors to join us, thank you 

very much – it worked!  We must remember that extending such invitations should not be occasionally episodic but should 

be a consistent systematic thread in the life of the parish.  By virtue of our baptism, all of us are called to be evangelizers, to 

be the “inviters” who encourage people to take “one step closer” to Christ.  So for those who accepted the invitation, keep on 

inviting them.  For those who did not accept invitations this time, keep on inviting them, too!  Whether the former or the 

latter, never nag, never talk down to, never give them “guilt trips,” never be negative.  Christ’s invitation which is made 

through us should always be gentle and loving, supportive and positive.  Yes, the invitation will sometimes, perhaps even 

often, be turned down, yet we continue to support, love, invite and pray for those to whom the invitation is extended.     
 

A final note of personal thanks for your words of condolence and prayers of support following the passing of my stepfather 

two weeks ago.  In spite of the sorrow, there is also so much for which to be thankful.  He was 89 years old and he and my 

mother would have celebrated their 25th wedding anniversary this coming June.  He loved being a doctor and practiced 

medicine as a general practitioner for 55 years in Price Hill, in some cases treating the fourth generation of a family!  The 

stories my family have heard from so many, many people are so very, very touching and truly indicative of the faith-filled 

professional person he was.  May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

 

That’s it for now – God bless one and all! 

Fr. Geoff 

A LETTER FROM THE PASTOR 

EUCHARISTIC HOLY HOUR FOR FAMILIES 

Thursday, January 18, 2018 – 7:00-8:00 PM 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 

“Let us not look back upon the world and fancy we have given up great things.   

For the whole of earth is a very little thing compared with the whole of heaven.” 

– St. Anthony of Egypt, abbot (251-356) (feast day, January 17) 
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WORSHIP & SACRAMENTS 

 

The flowers in the sanctuary for this weekend were donated by: 

Given by Bill & Laurie Johansen, on the occasion of their 30th wedding anniversary 

A SPECIAL NOTE FROM FR. GEOFF 

WORSHIP & SACRAMENTS 

Keeping in mind the words of our first reading, we have among us a witness of someone who is indeed listening to the Lord. 
 

Dear Parishioners of St. Maximilian Kolbe Catholic Church, 
 

It is with sweet sorrow that I write to inform you I am departing from the internship program through Mount St. Mary’s 

Seminary of the West here at St. Max. This is in order to take a prayerful and necessary leave of absence to continue to 

follow the Holy Spirit’s lead into the deeper knowledge of the will of God for my life at this particular point in my journey 

with Christ Jesus. The archbishop has given me his blessing.  Please know this does not necessarily mean that I will not 

become a priest, as I am welcome to in our archdiocese, but only that I am taking this step in order to allow God to further 

do His work and so that I may discern God’s holy will. Please know I am eternally grateful for all of the immense love and 

support I have received from so very many of you as the men who set out to serve the Church stand in need of this, in light of 

the state of our culture, and the many sacrifices that are made for the sake of the salvation of souls. You have a good parish, 

and a vibrant and beautiful mission. I wish you well and please know each one of you will have my prayers for God’s gift of 

faith, hope and love to continue to compel your hearts.  In the words of our Holy Father Pope Francis, “There is no saint 

without a past and no sinner without a future.”  
 

Peace to your heart, 

Nicholas White  
 

When I was in the seminary, whenever a seminarian took a leave of absence it was a sad situation but also a powerful 

witness that the one taking the leave was truly being honest with himself and being attentive to the promptings of the Holy 

Spirit.  Now is no different.  Let us continue to pray for Nicholas in his discernment and for all who are discerning their 

vocations.  Also keep in prayer our former seminarian intern, Deacon Craig Best, who is preparing to be ordained a priest in 

just four months. 

DONATE FLOWERS AT MASS 

Fresh-cut flowers – like our green plants and green vestments – remind us of the newness of life that is ours through the 

resurrection of Jesus Christ.  To help us celebrate the 34 Sundays in Ordinary Time, the Art & Environment Team is inviting 

parish families to offer fresh-cut flowers to adorn our church.  It’s easy – the parish makes all the arrangements with the 

florist – you just contribute $100 on one Sunday.  As you make your donation, you can specify if the donation is in honor of, 

or in memory of someone or some liturgical occasion (e.g. wedding anniversary for you or parents, baptism of your baby, 

etc.)  The best part: after the noon Mass on a Sunday, you can take the flowers with you and let them adorn your home for 

the coming week! 
 

What Sunday you’d like to offer this gift to the parish? Contact Jeremy in the parish office, jhelmes@saint-max.org to get on 

the calendar for an upcoming Sunday. Available upcoming Sundays: January 21 & 28 and February 4 & 11. 

mailto:jhelmes@saint-max.org


 

OUTREACH 

SAVE THE DATE - NATIONAL DAY OF PENANCE 

Beginning the evening of Sunday, January 21 through the evening of Monday, January 22, St. Max will be observing as a 

particular day of penance the 1973 Supreme Court decision to legalize abortion in our country.  There will be a holy hour, 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and adoration through the night. We will end with Benediction on Monday, the 22 at 

7:00 PM. 
 

Please join us for this very important prayer event!  We are looking for adorers to help with the 24 hour adoration. 

Please direct inquiries to Debbie Sander at sanfam@fuse.net. 

VOLUNTEER TAXES 

Each winter, volunteers help local families file their taxes through the United Way’s Volunteer Income Tax Assistance 

(VITA) program. Low and moderate income families count on our help to claim credits and get the refunds they’ve 

earned.  Volunteers are needed now!  Train in January, pass an online test, and volunteer weeknights or Saturdays February – 

April 2018 at locations throughout the region. No math or tax experience is required; just high ethical standards, computer 

skills, and willingness to ask questions and solve puzzles.  CPAs, CFAs and attorneys can receive continuing education 

credits.  To volunteer, visit  www.uwgc.org/tax-volunteer.   

PROJECT RACHEL DAY OF REFLECTION 

The Office for Respect Life Ministries is offering a Day of Reflection for all those who have been affected by abortion. This 

includes fathers, siblings, aunts/uncles, friends, etc. The day is Jan. 27, 2018 in the Cincinnati area from 9:00 AM to 3:00 

PM. There will be a healing service with an opportunity to participate in Reconciliation following witnesses and prayer. We 

invite you to: “Look into your heart, listen to the voice of God. Help yourself by accepting His love and forgiveness.” For 

more information or registration call the Office for Respect Life Ministries at  937-222-0227,  or the Project Rachel Helpline 

for information at (513)784-0531.  You can register at:  http://www.catholiccincinnati.org/project-rachel/ 

POST ABORTION PAIN AND HEARTACHE 
Do you know of anyone who has had an abortion or participated in some way and you do not know what words to use to 

console and help them? Join us in the large conference room on Sunday, January 21 following the 10:00 AM Mass at 

approximately 11:10 AM. A speaker will be here to share her experiences with us. The presentation will last about 30 

minutes. 

2018 CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL (CMA) 
Next weekend, the 2018 Catholic Ministries Appeal will kick off throughout the archdiocese. The CMA is our opportunity 

each year to support the work of six vital ministries and their many programs, all of which operate right here in our 

archdiocese.  
 

Also, if we exceed our parish goal for the CMA, 50% of our overage comes back to the parish designated for outreach.  

 

Please prayerfully consider supporting this year’s CMA. Your help is needed to Impact the Story for thousands of people 

throughout our archdiocese. For more information, please visit CatholicAppeal.info. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

The Charitable Impact Committee would like to thank you for the generosity you have shown our community this Christmas 

Season.  Your kindness provided 96 toys to the Reach Out Lakota Adopt a Child Program, 137 gifts for the residents of 

Tender Mercies and 350 local needy families received food baskets this year.  We truly appreciate your support now and 

throughout the entire year. 
 

With sincerest gratitude – The Charitable Impact Committee 

mailto:sanfam@fuse.net
http://www.uwgc.org/tax-volunteer
http://www.catholiccincinnati.org/project-rachel/
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GOSPEL FOR ALL AGES 

John 1:35–42 

Although the liturgical season of Ordinary Time begins this week, today’s reading continues with the celebration of the 

Baptism of the Lord, which concludes the Christmas season. Today’s reading from the gospel according to John immediately 

follows John the Baptist's testimony about Jesus and his identification of Jesus as the Lamb of God. Having been baptized by 

John, Jesus begins to gather followers. The first followers sought out Jesus because of the testimony and witness of John the 

Baptist. 

 

Family Faith Time 

Read over today’s entire gospel passage together.  Can you find the verse where Jesus changes Simon’s name?  When Jesus 

changes Simon’s name to Cephas, or Peter (John 1:42), He is showing the important role Peter would play in the Church.  

Peter in Aramaic is Cephas, which means “rock”- and in Matthew’s Gospel (16:18) Jesus says to Peter, “Upon this rock I 

will build my church”.  Often people are named for a reason-for example, in honor of a relative or a saint or another 

significant person.  Discuss how your family members were given the names they have.  Does each name have a special 

meaning?  Here’s a fun idea:  If you were to choose your own secret name, what would it be and why?  What does this name 

say about you and what is important to you?  Making a symbol of this name and displaying in a prominent place would serve 

as a reminder of the values you want to live by. 

EVANGELIZATION & CATECHESIS 

EARLY CHILDHOOD NEWS 

Classes continue this week, January 14.   

 

A word about Early Childhood weather cancellations:  

Technically, Sunday morning classes are not cancelled due to 

inclement weather unless Mass is cancelled, and that is 

VERY rare.  With that being said, there may be occasion 

when we decide to cancel classes (even though Mass is still 

being celebrated) for the safety of our catechists and staff.  

We will notify you by email if classes are ever cancelled, so 

remember to check your email if weather looks threatening.  

 

 

 

 

 

RFY GRADES 1-8 NEWS 

RFY classes continue this week on January 14 and 15, 2018.  

All fifth graders (classroom and home study) will be taking 

the ACRE Assessment THIS WEEK on January 14 and 15 

during their regular RFY session time.  Fifth grade families 

should have received an email from Mary Lou with online 

resources to look over for review.  All fifth grade home study 

families should have received a SignUp Genius link…  

Please sign up for the session that is most convenient for you!   
 

Make sure you have the most current, up to date classroom 

schedule.  You can find one if needed on the RFY webpage.   

Our class sessions are not consistent over the next few weeks. 
 

Coming up next week, January  21 & 22: No classes on 

Monday, January 22 due to National Day of Prayer, but 

Sunday classes will be held as usual!   

High School Youth Group 
 SUNDAY 

January 14 - 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM 

Life Issues Part II 

Youth group nights include a prayer, large group game or  
activity, faith discussion and small group, and time to hang out. 
 
 
 
 

Coming 1/21: Fun Night: Laser Tag 

WE ARE CREATING A VISION! 

We are creating a vision for adult catechesis here at St. Max and we are inviting you to discern becoming a member of this 

ministry. We will meet monthly and call upon the Holy Spirit to guide us in creating this vision. Our next meeting will be 

February 10, 2018 at 7:00 AM at St. Max in the youth room. We will meet monthly, usually on the second Saturday of the 

month. Please email us your input or questions mdoughman@saint-max.org  

mailto:mdoughman@saint-max.org


 

EVANGELIZATION & CATECHESIS 

DAILY ENCOUNTER WITH GOD’S WORD  
January 15-21, 2018 
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EVANGELIZATION & CATECHESIS 

WEST CHESTER CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULTS 

January 17th - Faith Discussion – The Epiphany: The story of the three wise men who traveled 

from the east to pay homage to Jesus is part of our Christmas tradition. Join us as we reflect on bible 

verses about bringing our unique gifts to the Lord in this same way. We will meet in the hospitality 

room at St. John from 7:00 to 8:00 PM. After the meeting, we will go to Buffalo Wild Wings (9243 

Schulze Dr. West Chester Township, OH 45069). See you there! 

 

January 27th - Cincinnati Cyclones Game: Join us as the Cincinnati Cyclones take on the Fort 

Wayne Komets. The Cyclones will be celebrating the 25th anniversary of the classic hockey movie, 

Mighty Ducks, during the game. Tickets are $15 each. Money is due to Lisa Krass by January 

17 to reserve your spot. We will meet at 6:00 PM in the St. John pavilion parking lot to carpool down. 

PARISH LIFE 

Men’s Night Out 
Men’s Social - A night of fellowship & fun 

 

Friday, January 26th   

7:30 PM – Midnight 

Fr. John Porter Family Life Complex 
 

Cost: $25 (includes 2 drink tickets and unlimited food!)  

Note: $30 at the door  * Must be 21 

Bring a friend -  fill a table of 5 for $100!  
 

Variety of games to amuse everyone & fabulous food! 
Corn hole, Euchre and poker tournaments, beat the dealer, raffles, split the pot & more 

hole in one putting contest and cigar tent! 
 

 
All proceeds benefit St. Vincent de Paul-St. Max Chapter 

Register online at www.saint-max.org/mensnight 

 

 

Men’s Night Out  Split the Pot 

$5 a ticket • $10 for 3 tickets • $20 for 8 tickets 

If interested in purchasing tickets, please contact Tom Mitchell 513-860-5174. 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION FOUNDATION TUITION ASSISTANCE 

The Catholic Education Foundation is offering $2 million of tuition assistance to families 

of elementary school students for the 2018-2019 school year. Families can apply for up to 

$1,000 per student in needs-based tuition assistance. The application period deadline is 

January 31, 2018. If you have questions, please call Pam Jaspers at 513-421-3131, ext. 

2713 or email cef@catholicbestchoice.org.  
 

Learn more and apply at: www.catholicbestchoice.org 

MEN’S RETREAT SAVE THE DATE 
“Twenty First Century Catholic Man, And The Saints Who Inspire Him” 

Saturday, February 17, 8:15-4:00 PM 

Join the men of the parish for a day retreat on February 17 as we focus on what it means to be a Catholic Man in the 21st 

Century and how we can look to the saints for inspiration and guidance. The retreat is free and open to all men. More info to 

come. 

http://www.saint-max.org/mensnight
mailto:cef@catholicbestchoice.org
http://www.catholicbestchoice.org
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YOUNG AT HEART  
Saturday, January 20- 6:00 PM– dinner at Dingle House 
 

Friday, February 2 -  5:00 PM  Pizza at Fratelli's on 

Tylersville near Cin Day Road 

 

Monday, February 12 - 7:00 PM  Regular 

meeting.  Social hour.  Just join us and have time to meet 

and get to know each other better. 

 

Fridays, February 16 and 23 - Join us at the St. Max 

Fish Fry 
 

Young at Heart is a social group for 

parishioners ages 50 and over. Anyone is 

welcome, single or couples, widow or 

widower. Contact Leo Gray, 513-779-

3251 or youngatheart@saint-max.org if 

you are interested in attending a meeting 

or joining.  

1.  Sunday & Holy Day Offerings    Sundays      Holy Days 
December 3                                          27,150.14             86.00 

December 10                                        24,909.45        2,598.02 

December 12 - Faith Direct EFT         62,387.84        5,487.00 

December 17                                        32,010.71        2,470.00 

December 24                                        24,906.49      42,781.62 

December 31                                        29,345.36        9,701.00 

Total December to Date                     200,709.99     63,123.64 

December budget                     187,500.00     60,000.00 

2.  Sunday & Holy Day Year-to-Date  

Actual                                               1,003,348.42     70,198.89 

Budget       1,036,500.00       65,000.00 

Difference                                  (33,151.58)        5,198.89 

Special December Offerings  
Campaign for Human Development          56.00 

Catholic Relief Services                 50.00 

Catholic Tuition Assistance                  1,273.00 

Charitable Impact           2,349.00 

Debt Elimination          11,273.00 

Religious Retirement            8,968.00 

Special Collection for Basilica                 652.00 

St. Vincent de Paul           5,275.00 

“The Lord will open the windows of heaven according 

to our need, and not according to our greed.” 

PARISH LIFE 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY 

FISH FRY SUPPORTERS 

Our 13th annual St. Max Lenten Fish Fry is just around 

the corner on Fridays, February 16 through March 23, and 

we would love your support! Here are two ways you can 

help: 

1. Purchase an ad for our placemats. Drop your business 

card and a check for $25 per ad space into the 

collection basket or deliver to the parish office via 

email to lkodros@saint-max.org  by February 5. 

Please note: we have 2 different placemats. If you 

would like your ad on both, it’s $50. Double and 

triple ads also available or any combination to your 

liking. 

2. Purchase a sponsorship for only $125. Your logo and 

the name of your business/school/organization will be 

placed on a larger than life display board in the gym 

throughout Lent. 
 

Questions, please contact Lakmé at lkodros@saint-

max.org or 777-4322 ext. 105. Thank you! 

 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

The parish office will be closed on  

Sunday & Monday, January 14 &15 

for Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

AHG SELLING BUTTERBRAIDS 

Our American Heritage Girls troop 

will be selling Butterbraids next 

weekend after all Masses to raise 

funds for troop activities. Butterbraids 

are frozen pastries with fruit and other 

delicious fillings. The cost is $13 each. 

Please stop by the Gathering Space to 

buy one and help support our troop. 

Thank you. 

Additional Christmas Flower Donations 
were Made in Honor of: 

Josef Weissgerber  
Jesus Portugal  

Peter Deibig 
Paul and Dorothy Alexander 

Edward P. Drybala Sr 
Walter Hoelscher 

Ed Baumann 
the Kennedy and Spitler families 

mailto:youngatheart@saint-max.org
mailto:lkodros@saint-max.org
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THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                 January 14,  2018 

EVENTS OF THE PARISH 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 14, 2018 

Parish Offices Closed 

8:00 AM Complex Early Childhood Formation  

  of Youth 

9:00 AM Gym Catholic Elementary School Fair 

10:00 AM Rm 17 RCIA Dismissal 

12:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Include Me Mass 

1:30 PM Lg Conf Rm St. Vincent de Paul District 

  Meeting 

1:30 PM Gym Basketball Games-St. Max 

  Boosters 

6:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Religious Formation of Youth 

  Grade 5 ACRE 

6:00 PM Hospitality Rm Stephen Ministry - supervision 

  group #1 

6:00 PM Complex Religious Formation of Youth 

  Grades 4-8 

7:00 PM Gym High School Youth Group 

7:45 PM Rms 9 & 11 Boy Scout Troop 944 

8:00 PM Youth Rm Men's Spiritual Workout 

MONDAY, JANUARY 15, 2018 

Parish Offices Closed 
5:15 PM Complex Religious Formation of Youth 

  Grades 1-8 

5:15 PM Lg Conf Rm Religious Formation of Youth  

  Grade 5 ACRE 

6:30 PM Youth Rm KOC Monthly Business 

6:45 PM Complex Religious Formation of Youth 

  Grades 1-8 

7:00 PM Hospitality Rm Adoration Team 

7:00 PM Library Library Committee Planning 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2018 

9:30 AM Lg Conf Rm Tuesday Morning Bible Study 

5:00 PM Gym Basketball Practices St. Max 

  Boosters 

5:15 PM Church Children's Choir Rehearsal 

6:30 PM Rms 2 & 3 Cub Scouts Pack 944 - Den 9 

6:30 PM Church Spring First Penance Retreat 

7:00 PM Youth Rm Finance Council 

7:00 PM Lounge Ancora 

7:00 PM Rm 7 Wellness ministry  

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 17, 2018 

9:30 AM Youth Rm Faith Lessons for Women 

9:30 AM Gym Faith Lessons for Moms 

5:00 PM Gym Basketball Practices St. Max 

  Boosters 

5:15 PM Church Cherub Choir Rehearsal 

6:30 PM Lg Conf Rm Teen Ensemble Dinner 

7:00 PM Church Adult Music Min Reh 

7:00 PM Youth Rm Parish Life & Stewardship 

  Commission 

7:00 PM Rm 6 Light Weigh 

7:00 PM Rms 2 & 3 Women's Evening Bible Study 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 18, 2018 

9:00 AM Chapel Exposition of the Blessed

  Sacrament 

9:15 AM Nursery Mother's Rosary 

9:15 AM Church Sacrament of Penance 

5:00 PM Gym Basketball Practices St. Max 

  Boosters 

6:00 PM Church Sacrament of Penance 

6:45 PM Gym Boy Scout Troop 944 

6:45 PM  March for Life 

6:45 PM Church Handbell choir rehearsal 

7:00 PM Rms 9 & 11 St. Vincent de Paul 

7:00 PM Chapel, Holy Hour/Vespers 

7:00 PM Youth Rm RCIA Candidates Meeting  

7:00 PM Off Conf Rm CMA Ad Hoc Team Meeting 

7:00 PM Rms 2 & 3 One Thing is Three Group Study 

8:00 PM Gym MTCES Gym Practice 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 19, 2018 

9:00 AM Rms 2 & 3  Consoling the Heart of Jesus 

  Retreat-Winter 

9:45 AM Youth Rm Mighty Max Fridays 

10:00 AM Gym Faith Lessons for Moms 

Playgroup 

6:00 PM Gym Cub Scouts Pack 944  

  Pinewood Derby 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 20, 2018 

7:00 AM Youth Rm Answer the Call 

8:00 AM Gym Cub Scouts Pack 944 Pinewood 

  Derby 

8:30 AM Church Memorial Mass 

9:00 AM Gathering Space Memorial Reception 

9:15 AM Rm 2 & 3 Fitness Rosary 

9:15 AM Church Sacrament of Penance 

9:30 AM Rm 4 St. Benedict Bible Study 

10:30 AM Church Spring First Penance Retreat 

3:00 PM Church Sacrament of Penance 

5:30 PM Lg Conf Rm Welcome Orientation 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 21, 2018 

8:00 AM Complex Early Childhood Formation  

10:00 AM Rm 17 RCIA Dismissal 

11:15 AM Lg Conf Rm Respect for Life Discussion 

12:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Include Me Mass 

1:00 PM Youth Rm Worship and Sacraments 

  Commission & Leaders  

2:00 PM Gym  Confirmation Opening Event 

5:30 PM Lounge Youth Ministry Core Team 

  Meeting 

6:00 PM Complex Religious Formation of Youth 

  Grades 4-8 

7:00 PM Church Praise & Worship 

7:00 PM Gym High School Youth Group  

   

   



 

 Pastoral Associates 

Lakmé Kodros, Parish Life & Stewardship 

Ext.105, lkodros@saint-max.org 

Jeremy Helmes, Worship & Sacraments 

Ext. 103, jhelmes@saint-max.org 

Larry Witsken,  Facilities & Maintenance  

Ext.110, lwitsken@saint-max.org 

Holly Moran, Outreach 

Ext. 116, hmoran@saint-max.org 

Zack Hinger, Evangelization & Catechesis  

Ext. 107, zhinger@saint-max.org 

Sarah Merkel, Communications 

Ext. 121, smerkel@saint-max.org 

Pastor    

Fr. Geoffrey D. Drew, Ext.102 

gdrew@saint-max.org 

Parochial Vicar 

Fr. Simon Peter Wankya, Ext.114 

spwankya@saint-max.org 

Permanent Deacons 

John Paul Back, 226-3428 

jback@saint-max.org 

Mike Hinger, 779-1586 

mhinger@saint-max.org 

Mike Lippman, 252-4898 

mlippman@saint-max.org 

 

Contact Information (for a complete list, visit www.saint-max.org) 513-777-4322 

Councils & Commissions 

Andrew Burke, Pastoral Council 

513-759-4295, pastoralcouncil@saint-max.org 

John Monroe, Finance Council 

513-896-4530 financecouncil@saint-max.org 

Lamis Hajjar, Outreach 

740-463-1081outreach@saint-max.org 

Nancie Ehlert, Parish Life & Stewardship 

480-266-4706 stewardship@saint-max.org 

Mike Gardner, Worship & Sacraments 

513-805-3995, worship@saint-max.org 

Justin Bennett, Evangelization & Catechesis  

614-746-7912, e&ccommission@saint-max.org 
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